
 

 

 

Brexit  

Update 

  

  

 

Surely, like Juncker, we all have Brexit fatigue… and yet we need to keep up with the 
drama anyway. 
  
This morning we sourced 2 articles that summarises it all for you in under 3 minutes – 
please see below from Capital Economics with a view on how the latest developments 
could impact economic fundamentals, and click here for the article from currency 
trader, FXStreet, summarising the current status following all the votes this past 
week. 
  
Hope you don’t hear the B-word for the rest of the day!  
 

 

https://globallocal.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6f6bb0d69e9debe0a3b1516b5&id=a92be45cc1&e=aeca3aebfa


 

 

Decision to delay Brexit diminishes chances of a no deal - Source: Capital Economics 
  
"The decision by Parliament to ask the EU to delay Brexit beyond 29th March doesn’t 
completely rule out a no deal, but it does diminish the downside risk to the economy 
and increases the chances of a more favourable near-term economic outcome. 
  
This week Parliament has rejected May’s Brexit deal (by a majority of 149), rejected a 
no deal Brexit (majority of 43) and tonight it voted for a delay to Brexit (by 210 
votes). The next steps may be that Mrs May will stage a third meaningful vote on her 
Brexit deal (possibly on Tuesday 19th) and if that passes ask the EU for a three-month 
delay to Brexit until 30th June. If it’s rejected again, she may ask the EU for an 
extension that would be much longer. 
  
Tonight’s result does not completely rule out a no deal on 29th March. Indeed, there’s 
no guarantee that all 27 EU members will agree to an extension (the EU may decide at 
its summit on Thursday 21st/Friday 22nd March). It may also attach some conditions 
(perhaps regarding the length or financial contributions) that Mrs May/Parliament does 
not like. That said, a delay to Brexit now seems very likely. 
  
In such times, one central forecast for the economy and financial markets is 
meaningless, so we have three scenarios conditional on different Brexit outcomes. 
This week’s events have reduced the chances of our deal scenario (2019 GDP 1.8%, 
$1.40/£), decreased the chances of our no deal scenario (2019 GDP 0.5%, $1.15/£) and 
increased the chances of a fudge and delay scenario (2019 GDP 1.5%, $1.35/£), which 
is based on a three-month delay to Brexit leading to a softer Brexit. Other outcomes 
are possible after a delay too and we’re not willing to rule anything out. There’s every 
chance that at some point Theresa May could resign and/or Labour tries to force a 
general election. 
  
Overall, the only decision on Brexit Parliament has taken this week is that it’s not 
ready to make a decision! That in itself reduces the downside risk to the economy, the 
pound and gilt yields. But the ball may soon be in the EU’s court."  

 

 

Comments from Mauro Forlin (Global & Local Director): 
  
Capital Economics article herewith is good, I like their predictions of the Pound and 
UK GDP. 
 

I reckon the 3rd scenario is more likely the "decreased chances of no deal scenario 
(2019 GDP 0.5%, $1.15/£) and increased chances of a fudge and delay scenario (2019 
GDP 1.5%, $1.35/£)" 
  
I also think that “maybe” May might actually resign, she must have the worst job in 
the world at the moment. Her own parliament is against her, she is trying to achieve 
something she does not believe in, negotiating with EU who are making this as hard as 
possible for her. 
 
In addition, the insipid and bland Jeremy Corbin and his Labour Party cohorts are also 
trying to make her job as hard as possible, in the hope to prove how ineffectual the 
Tories are and thus win the next election. 
 



 

Poor woman! If I was Theresa May I would resign then find a way to pay back David 
Cameron who put her in this position by resigning as Prime Mininster and then retire 
to the Cayman Islands… and watch the mess unfold from afar!  
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